

NFSIS Community Council Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2018

1. Attendees: Sam Cox, Alima Friar, Lauren Ziccardi, Thesa Callinicos, Shari Paulson, April Selman,
2. Opening Verse
3. Principal's Report
 - a. Check the school website for upcoming events on the calendar
4. Teachers' Report
 - a. Teacher/Child Study
 - i. Thursday meetings with Sue Mason
 - ii. Team has completed two child studies
 1. Address needs for children who are not completely successful in academic or behavior areas or a student who needs more support
 2. Involves three weeks of observation and contemplation by the teacher and parents
 - b. Ziccardi class play is at 2:00 on Saturday at the Paradise
 - c. Marimba starts on Monday, February 26th
 - d. Tricia and Colleen will be doing training with Sue and Thesa over February break
5. ACE Committee
 - a. One parent attended the last meeting. We postponed until next month.
 - b. Next meeting is Monday, February 26th at 4:00
 - i. Topic will be viewing students assessment samples (DIBELS, CMAS, district ELA)
6. Events
 - a. Candlemas
 - i. Student response was positive
 - b. May Day
 - i. Need a teacher for songs and dancing
 - ii. Provide Ms. Witt with songs
7. Marketing
 - a. NFSIS Open House on Friday, February 16
 - i. Teachers will set up class displays on Thursday
8. Finance/Fundraising Committee
 - a. Two grants have been submitted
 - i. US Bank for Sage's program in the fall
 - ii. Kampe grant was submitted for enrichment in general, including Eurythmy
 - b. The finance committee will review the budget in detail at the next meeting, and whether or not we receive the Kampe grant to determine if we can hold a Eurythmy
 - c. Thesa asked if there were any grant applications for Alpine Bank
 - d. Fundraising
 - i. Working on a GoFundMe campaign for Professional Development
 1. Video
 - a. wait to do professional film during the late spring or summer
 - i. Thea Cranson-Wing It Films
 - b. do a simple video of teaching and performances with parent voice-over for this campaign
 - ii. Considering a family bike event on Saturday, May 19 from 9:00-1:00
 1. Bike parade, bike course, lunch
 2. Committee
 - a. Course committee-Sam, Smith, Jamie
 - b. Volunteer coordinator-Solea
 - c. Promotion committee-April, Shari

NFSIS Community Council Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2018

- d. Food committee-Pat, Chelsea (Remedy)-Lauren will ask them
- iii. Kids Pasta Project is a possibility for April 2nd or for the summer
 - 1. Jenica will follow up with KPP (Moni Slater)

9. Action Items

10. New Business

- a. Status of Handwork Positions for this year and next
 - i. Hannah is doing the K/1 Class
 - ii. Thesa is subbing for the 3/4 and 5/6 class
 - iii. Sarah Rodriguez is interested in the position
 - 1. TLC will conduct the interview/'hiring' of the new position
- b. We need to have follow up discussions about student fees, \$200 per family is not covering materials and enrichments may need to raise between \$200-\$500

11. Next Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 3/13 at 4:30.

12. Adjourn